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0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒt 
 

Blake Shelton - Honey Bee:   https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xZjosn2u1gA 

 
This year it seemed like summer would never end, but as the warm weather fades it is time to winter 
down the hives and to assess the honey harvest. The good news is that if you extracted at the FBC 
and had a Tutin test you are able to sell your surplus honey.  
 
One option is to set up a honey stand. There is quite a tradition here in NZ of selling surplus produce 
on a stand oǳǘǎƛŘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ǿƻǊƪǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άƘƻƴƻǳǊ ǎȅǎǘŜƳέ ƻŦ ǘǊǳǎǘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ 
customers to pay the money into a tin or slot. I have done this myself and the question everyone 
ŀǎƪǎ ƛǎ άƘƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƭƻǎŜΚέ  
 
Honey stands can also be found in the USA. A famous one is the Biggers stand on highway 100 in 
Florida. Calvin Biggers set up the stall in 1947. He was a beekeeper but also worked as a citrus 
inspector, so he put his honey jars on a stall with a container for the money. When Calvin passed 
away in 1985 his son David carried on the business and stall.   David is now in his mid-70s and the 
ǎǘŀƭƭ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƎƻƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ сф ȅŜŀǊǎΤ άŀ ƳƻƴǳƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ ōŀǎƛŎŀƭƭȅ ƎƻƻŘΦέ  

Most people pay, the odd jar goes missing, but there are costs to all marketing methods. Over the 
ȅŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŜ .ƛƎƎŜǊǎΩ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƧŀǊ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇƎǊŀŘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ ǎǘŜŜƭ ōƻȄ ǎŜǘ ƛƴ ŎƻƴŎǊŜǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ 
persistent thief caused Biggers to install surveillance cameras.  The stall sells around 500kg of honey 
a week, as David says, άIŀǾŜ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎǳǎǘƻƳŜǊǎΣ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪέΦ   
David has branched out to online sales as well, but you need to pay before the honey is sent to you. 

© Franklin Beekeepers Club 

mailto:gdyche@ps.gen.nz
mailto:secretary@franklinbees.co.nz
mailto:treasurer@franklinbees.co.nz
mailto:editor@franklinbees.co.nz
http://www.franklinbees.co.nz/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xZjosn2u1gA


Franklin Beekeepers Club Newsletter ς June/July 2016 

© Franklin Beekeepers Club  Page 2/12 

Back here in Franklin we have had some very productive club days. In Maȅ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ Ψŀǿŀȅ ŘŀȅΩ ǘƻ 
the botanic gardens with a guided tour of bee friendly plants conducted by Steve Benham which was 
much appreciated.   

The April club day was our AGM and honey competition.  Bob Russell judged the honey comp. and 
commented on the high quality of the entrants.  At the AGM it was great to see people put 
themselves forward to fill the vacancies on the committee. The new committee is eager to continue 
the good work, so while our hives may be wintering down, its full steam ahead for the FBC! 

Dr Graham Dyche 
President FBC 

 
 
 

(ÉÖÅÍÁÓÔÅÒÓȭ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 
 

Franklin Bee Club Hive Report 8th May 2016. 
 

The hives are relatively strong going into winter our arch enemy the wasp is still hanging around but 
not excessively. 
  
In two of the hives I found the Queen sitting up in the honey box having tea may be due to the day 
being Mothers Day. 
 
We did remove some of the brood boxes as the bees have moved up leaving these empty. 
 
The winter honey supply for all hives is adequate one thing that was of interest was the large 
amount of drones in two of the hives the girls not keen to kick them out ς lucky boys. 
 
Wǳǎǘ ŀ ƴƻǘŜ ŦƻǊ Ŏƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƛŘŜŀ ǘƻ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ōŜŜǎ ƻǾŜǊ ǳǎƛƴƎ aŀƴƭŜȅ ŦǊŀƳŜǎ ƛƴ 
your brood boxes the space is too wide for the bees to keep brood warm. 
The Manley is traditionally used as a honey frame. 
 
Hint  
 
The Manley is the wide frame when placed next to the Hoffman. 
 
If and when winter arrives just remember to check your hives over this period, the second week in 
August last year we had swarm reports coming in.  
 
Greg Harrington  
Hive Master. 
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VISIT BY THE TREE CROP 
ASSOCIATION  
 

 
 

Trees meet bees 
 
The annual Tree Crops Conference was held at Wesley College over the Anzac weekend, and a 
contingent of attendees came down the road to the Franklin Beekeepers Club to learn more about 
bees. 
Tree Croppers are interested in growing trees for a multiplicity of purposes ς food, timber, and of 
course bee fodder. There is a great cross-over in the interests of Tree Crops and bee-keepers, and a 
number of our Club members belong to both groups. 
A keen band of Bee Club committee members greeted the Tree Croppers. They were treated to a 
summary on the basics of beekeeping, a history of the club, and then got involved in opening up a 
hive to see what it was all like. They also inspected our honey extraction room, and were able to 
purchase some of the club honey. 
The Tree Crops Association is very grateful to the Bee Club for this opportunity to extend the 
interests of its members. 
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Opening the club hives during the Tree Crop Association Visit 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Members 
. Franklin Beekeepers Club would like to welcome these new members: 
 

¶ Heather Beehre 

¶ Kim Bowes 

¶ Robert Cargill 

¶ Antony Hutchings 

¶ Rowan Lyons 

¶ Michael Sim 

¶ Pauline Trembath 

¶ Philip Tucker 

¶ Nigel and Sally Wagstaff 

¶ Martin and Brenda Bolland 

¶ Martin Dunlop 

¶ Susan and Kevin Warrington 
 

 
We look forward to seeing you at Club days 
We hope that you will join in the club activities, and get the most from your membership 
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LIFE MEMBER PETER BILAND 
 
 

Member Profile: Peter Biland, Life Member 

  
We all know Peter as the Ψ{ŀƎŜΩ ς the wise one of the club, who we turn to for advice. 
tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ǿƛŦŜ !ƭƛǎƻƴ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ōŜŜƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ƛƴ мфурΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ƳƻǾŜŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ {ƘŜ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ 
bees to pollinate her fruit trees. She read books on the subject, and attended meetings of the 
Manukau Amateur Winemakers, Brewers and Apiarists Club. 
When varroa entered NZ in 2000, Alison and Peter attended a talk by Mark Goodwin and Byron 
Taylor. Peter started to help out in the apiary, as there were more inspections needed and much 
more work to keep the bees alive. 
They came across a display stand for the Franklin Beekeepers Club at a market in Clevedon, and 
ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƛƴ нллнΦ Lƴ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŘŀȅǎΣ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƘƛǾŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ !ƴǎŜƭƳƛΩǎ ŦŀǊƳ όƴƻǿ ŀ 
subdivision between Pukekohe and Bombay). Members of the club have been generous in sharing 
their knowledge, especially the late Des Carter and the late Jim Thompson. 
Peter has served on the committee from 2003 until this year. For eight of those years he was 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅκ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΦ hƴŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ΨǿƘŜƴ ƴƻ-ƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƧƻōΩΦ IŜ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǘƻ 
negotiate the use of our club facilities in the old cow shed at Wesley College, as one of his 
neighbours happened to be on the Wesley Board. 
The night classes at Pukekohe High School have been run since 1984 by the late Jim Thompson. In 
about 2001 Stuart Ward became involved with the beekeeping classes, and Peter joined him about 2 
years later. Sometime after that, Stuart stepped aside and Craig Johnston continued the classes with 
Peter. There has only been one year when they have not been held, due to a lack of advertising. 
Peter also co-ordinates the swarm collection for the area, with Graham Wheeler. This can mean 
plenty of phone calls. In his early days, Peter would collect the swarms himself, and try to find 
beekeepers willing to take them. At times it saw their home apiary swell from two hives to six. 
Lately, there has not been any difficulty finding someone to take them. 
tŜǘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ [ƛŦŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƛƴ нлмлΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ !ƭƛǎƻƴ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƻǇƘȅ Ψ¢ƘŜ 
.ƛƎ {ǘƛƴƎΩ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ƘƻƴŜȅ ŀƴŘ ōŜŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎΦ 
While Peter has decided to step down from committee duties, he can still often be found doing 
maintenance around the club rooms. He is also often asked for help with less usual bee situations. 
He has a calm and considered way of looking at things, which can bring perspective to the situation. 
This year he has become the tutor for 23 students doing an MIT course on beekeeping. 
IŜ ǎŀȅǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜŜǎΥ Ψ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŀ Ǿƛǘŀƭ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƴŀǘǳǊŜΦ Lǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ǉƛǘȅ ƛŦ ǘƘƛǎ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ŦǊǳǎǘǊŀǘŜŘ 
by development of housing, and destruction of vegetation. Not just for bees, but for all sorts of 
ƛƴǎŜŎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎΩΦ 
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FRANKLIN COWSHED ON THE BLOCK  COMPETITION 
 
At the last committee meeting we discussed the need for a redesign of the club seating. As we all 
know the club is growing from strength to strength, and it was felt  
the current seating available to members was rapidly becoming inadequate to cope. 
 
We would like therefore to invite all members to take part in Ȱ4ÈÅ Cowshed on the Block  NZ ȱ 
 
All members are welcome to contribute any ideas you may have on how best  
we could revamp, and increase the available seating at the club.  
 
A great chance for any budding designers amongst us to submit ideas, plans, suggestions on 
what would bee needed in terms of seating to take our club past the 200 member mark and 
beyond.  
All are welcome to contribute, we want your ideas, and will be offering a prize for the grand 
winner. All submissions will be considered, all ideas are welcome 
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News from the Secretary  
 
AFB Courses 
The ability to recognise AFB in your hives means that we might finally wipe out this disease. It also 
ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ƛƴǎǇŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ 
The next course in this area closes 21 May, and is limited to 25 places, so book in NOW. 
Visit www.afb.org.nz/beekeeping-courses to go on the course at Mercer on 28 May, 9am to 3pm. 
Cost is $100 
LŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǎǳƛǘ ȅƻǳΣ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻƴ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŀǊŜŀΦ 
 
Annual Disease Return 
All beekeepers with registered apiaries should have received their Annual Disease Return. This can 
be a confusing document. It is not the same as the Certificate of Inspection, which needs a DECA 
signature, and is due at the end of November.  
This Annual Disease Return is only signed by the beekeeper, and helps the Registrar of Apiaries keep 
track of the number of apiaries and hives. It is the basis of the tax invoice you should also have 
received from the AFB pest management plan (PMP) agency.  
Please complete and mail the return by 1 June, and make your payment by then to avoid late 
penalties. 
 
New Committee Formed 
The strength of the Club is shown by the numbers of members willing to help by joining the 
committee 
At the AGM on Sunday 10 April, the following members were elected: 
President: Dr Graham Dyche 
Vice President: Sue Tetley 
Secretary: Joan Leitch 
Treasurer: Kate Jackson 
Hivemasters: Greg Harrington, Victoria Fray, Julie Glennon, Grant Tetley 
Committee: Julie Ashford, Kerry Hirst, Tania Brown, Martyn Brown, Ross Jackson, Natalie Morris 
 
The 32nd Honey Competition 
The honey competition this year was judged by one of our Life members, Bob Russell. He praised the 
quality of the entries, and encouraged us to enter the National Competition, especially with the 
mead. 
Winner: Joan Leitch (for the 2nd year ς she needs some competition!) 
Second: John Burns (also for the 2nd year, and luckily because he forgot to return the trophy) 
Third: Steve Benham (a past winner, returning to competition) 
The competition is held in conjunction with the AGM. Criteria are on our website (under 
documents). Make a decision to enter next year, as it will expand your understanding of honey and 
wax products. 
 
Membership 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ млл ΨŦǳƭƭΩ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ƴƻǿΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ол ΨǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎ 
ƻŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ŀƴŘ п [ƛŦŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǳǎŜŦǳƭ ǘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ǘǊŀŎƪƛƴƎ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ 
reminders. 
If you want to go back to the site and change any of your details, the easiest way is to go through our 
website, www.franklinbees.co.nz. Join the Club, and Log In as a current member. Your username 
should have been sent to you by email when you joined. If you have forgotten it, or your password, 
send me an email secretary@franklinbees.co.nz Please keep your email address updated on this site, 
so that you continue to get newsletters and club day reminders. 
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Annual Disease Returns (ADR) due  

Date: 1st June, 2016 
 
View our online calendar at www.franklinbees.co.nz/calendar 
 
 
 

Two for the price of one 
 
Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ƳƛƭŘ Řŀȅ ǘƻŘŀȅΣ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦƻǊ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ōŜŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ƛƴǎǇŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ bƻǿŀŘŀȅǎ L ŘƻƴΩǘ 
spend much time looking for a Queen. I just check that there are eggs and brood happening, so then 
I know she must be around somewhere. 
I was looking at a top bar frame and suddenly noticed a queen. And there, right beside her, was 
another queen. I was so surprised, I nearly dropped the bar. I managed to get my phone out of my 
ǇƻŎƪŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻƻƪ ǎƻƳŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƳ ǘƻ ƳƛƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀǘ ŀƭƭΦ 
L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ƭƻƴƎ they have both been in the hive, or which, ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ƻƴŜΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ L ŘƻƴΩǘ 
mark them. Reading the literature, it seems that sometimes a daughter will hang around, and the 
mother will gradually fade away. Some people also suggest that this happens more often than we 
realise, because we stop paying attention once we have seen one queen. 
¢ƘŜ ōŜŜǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƳ ǿƻǊǊƛŜŘΣ ǎƻ L ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ŎƘŜŎƪ 
carefully in spring in case one wants to swarm off. 
 

 
 
 
Joan Leitch 
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BEE CLUB VISIT TO BOTANIC GARDENS MAY 8TH 
 
On May 8th the Bee Club visited the Auckland Botanic Gardens, and was provided with a wonderful 
guided tour of the gardens by our resident botanist and beekeeper Steve Benham. 
  Steve was kind enough to take the group on a tour of the gardens providing a commentary on what 
plants were available to supply nectar and pollen for our bees at this time of the year. Blooms 
ranged from displays of Salvia both species and hybrids to Mustards, herbs and many other plants. 
The weather was excellent and all present came away with learning something new. A great day out 
for all 
 
 

 
Perennials borders below 
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Salvia Hybrid  Waverly in flower below 
 

 
 
 
 
 


